
City Council Meeting:   The next City Council meeting will be on Wednesday, September 13, 2023 at 6:30pm at City Hall.
Round Lake Municipal Gas:  See customer notice on the back of this newsletter. Any questions, call City Hall.
Monthly Utility Billing:  Utility bills are mailed out around the 1st business day of every month, they are due by the 15th EVERY MONTH IN FULL. If you do not pay your entire bill by the 15th, you are assessed a 10% late fee on remaining balance. If you do not pay or make arrangements to pay at a later date, by the designated shut off date, your utilities WILL BE shut off. There is a $100 per utility reconnect fee. Avoid additional charges and pay EACH month by the 15th. For your convenience, there is a mail slot on the front door of City Hall, this is a secure lockbox that you can deposit your payment in when City Hall is not open. We can accept credit card/ debit card payments, but there will be an extra fee to the processing company for this convenience. Online payments can be done on the website, www.roundlk.net for all city related information and to make online utility payments.
Round Lake Community Center:  Planning a family gathering or special event? Consider renting space at the RL Community Center. They have special rates for the fitness center available for college students, call Becky at 507-360-0733 for more info.
ONLY PUT POP CANS IN THE BOY SCOUT TRAILER FOR POP CANS!! NO BOTTLES OR GARBAGE, PLEASE!!!
City Hall will be CLOSED:   Monday, September 4th is Labor Day, City Hall will be CLOSED all day!
SCHOOL STARTS!!!   Tuesday, September 5th is the FIRST DAY of SCHOOL for the Round Lake – Brewster school district. Please watch for children walking around town. It’s hard to believe summer is over!
Mosquito Spraying:   September is the final month for mosquito spraying. Clarke will be in town on September 7th to spray the town for mosquitos. The truck is usually in town around 9:00pm, so remember to stay inside during and for a few minutes after the spraying. This will be the final spraying for 2023.
Red Cross Bloodmobile:  An American Red Cross bloodmobile will be at the Round Lake American Legion on Thursday, September 7, 2023 from 2:00pm – 6:45pm. Find information or make an appointment now at www.redcrossblood.org or contact Lynn at 507-945-8122. New donors are encouraged and welcome! 

Bruce Bentele is retiring! September 29th will be his final day with the City of Round Lake. We will have cupcakes/cookies and coffee/juice all day September 13th, stop in and say goodbye. He has been an employee for more than 20 years, starting on October 1st, 2002. He would love to chat for a minute or two, if you have the time, stop in City Hall. 
Round Lake American Legion:  There will be a Pork Chop Dinner on September, 23rd serving from 5:00-7:00pm. Let the Legionnaires do the cooking and come socialize with your community. Food is always delicious and the company is what you make of it! Come out and support your local American Legion post, bring a friend, they’ll thank you. Not in the mood to visit, call in and order your meal to go! 507-945-8321
Pancake breakfasts will resume on Sunday, October 1st. I cannot wait! Mark that on your calendar!
